
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
DPW Department – Highway and Buildings and Grounds 

Q1 FY 2021 Report 
 
 

 
Building and Grounds – The Conex box was emptied and is now being utilized as 

storage.  With the onset of Corona virus many residents are purchasing grave 
lots.  Roadways in the cemeteries were graded to improve the driving 
surface.  Improvement to the DPW office is 95% complete. The exterior of 
the DPW office had facial & window rot.  New windows, siding and gutters 
were added to improve the exterior appearance and sustain the building over 
time.   

 
 
Highway – Prep work on the roadside of Orchard Lane for the water line grant 

project.  Several highway projects were completed, Turner Lane and Gray 
Road were reclaimed and paved.  Partridgeville Road was overlaid, Main 
Street, South Road, and Brooksville Road were cold planed and paved.  Red 
letters were sent to residents on Anderson and Charlotte advising of 
necessary repairs prior to paving season.  Items for annual surplus auction 
were listed and offered to departments throughout town, then a viewing was 
held for the public and an opportunity to bid was presented.  An early 
windstorm caused much debris and created clean up of trees and branches.  

 
 
 


